
 
 
 
 
 
Dear Figtree Church 

  
For your encouragement and prayer, we look forward to a soft launch for our Mandarin 
Fellowship at our Figtree Anglican Church site on Sunday, 1 October 2023 at 1pm.  
  
The day is auspicious as it is also Chinese National Day, an annual public holiday celebrated in the 
People's Republic of China. 
  
This initiative has been prayerfully underwritten by members of the FAC Lead Team since January 
2023 and by our Mandarin-speaking LifeGroup for many years.  
  
Our dear sister, Anny Cao, who is a long-term member of FAC, is leading this initiative. With her 
husband, Jianbo, and their family, she has hosted this LifeGroup for some years. We have seen a 
number of heart-language Mandarin speakers make a dedicated commitment to Jesus as Saviour 
and Lord through this ministry. 
  
Anny has undertaken to bring a growing Mandarin-speaking fellowship out of her family home into 
the Figtree Anglican Church building on Sunday afternoons for fellowship and food, from Sunday 1 
October 2023. I shall be meeting with Anny regularly in her role of oversight in this growing ministry. 
  
Please (continue to) give thanks and pray for, this initiative. We long to soft launch this blessing from 
God in a small but significant way. 
 
Robin Kinstead 
Senior Minister 
Figtree Anglican Church 

 
 

 
 
 

 


